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Media Logistics for Re-Opening of the Board Hearing Room

LOS ANGELES - The Los Angeles County Executive Office of the Board will reopen the Board Hearing 
Room at the Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration on Tuesday, September 27 for the scheduled regular Board 
meeting. Occupancy will be limited to 100 members of the public.

What: Re-opening of the Board Hearing Room 

When: Tuesday, September 27 at 9:30 a.m. 

Where: 500 W. Temple St. Los Angeles, CA 90012

Who: Media outlets covering the in-person Board meeting should note:

	 Media will have a designated seating area where a plug-in audio box will be available for radio and TV 
located in the audience section.

	 Media will not be allowed on the dais 

	 Special interview requests can be made on site with EO PIO Office who can facilitate with Board offices 
in a designated Media Room. Pre-scheduled interviews can also be set up by emailing  
pio@bos.lacounty.gov or individual Board offices. 

	 There are extended options for media to get live Board meeting footage including: all media can access 
live feed from the central Hollywood Hub and outside on Temple St. or request b-roll from the EO PIO 
office.
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Supervisor Janice Hahn to Serve as Board Chair for 
Incoming Year

Hahn will Implement Changes to Increase Public’s Ability to 
Participate in Board Meetings

LOS ANGELES -  Fourth District Los Angeles County Supervisor Janice Hahn will 
become Chair of the Board on Tuesday, December 6 when current chair, Second 
District Supervisor Holly J. Mitchell passes the gavel during the regular scheduled Board 
meeting.

The role of the Chair is to preside over the Board meetings and is rotated every year by 
each Supervisor.

Hahn announced her focus as Chair will be on implementing new changes aimed at 
increasing the public’s ability to participate in Board Meetings.

“The changes that were made to the Board meetings during the pandemic kept people 
safe but came at the expense of unlimited public access to our work,” said Supervisor 
Hahn. “As chair, my goal is to increase the public’s ability to participate in our meetings 
and weigh in, in real time, on policies the Board is considering.”

Starting this Tuesday, Hahn will change how public comment is taken during Board 
meetings. Rather than all public comment being taken together at the beginning of 
the meeting and limited to 90 minutes, as has been the practice during much of the 
pandemic, Hahn will take unlimited public comment on each item when it is considered 
by the Board. 

(Continued)



Hahn is also adding an additional monthly board meeting dedicated to Public Hearing 
items.

Members of the public interested in participating can either come in-person to the Hall 
of Administration or participate virtually by calling (877) 226-8163 and using participant 
code: 1336503.

Other changes will include inviting a local veteran to lead the pledge of allegiance, and 
a resident to deliver an invocation at the start of every meeting and including a land 
acknowledgement recognizing the First Peoples, thanks to the recent passage of a 
motion authored by Supervisor Hilda Solis and co-authored by Supervisor Hahn.

Hahn will serve as Chair of the Board until December 2023.

To get real-time updates on agenda items voted on during every Board meeting follow  
@lacountybos on Twitter.
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